Dear parent(s), carer(s),

Many groups have already been on field trips and some still get to go. How much we see the
children enjoying all these moments every time!

For some, it is also a very welcome moment to blow off steam or recharge as there is a still a lot of
hard work to do on all the tests.

Calendar

June 5-6-7-8-9 Group 6: Open air lessons Bank Swallow Project

June 8th Field trip group 3 and group 5

June 9th Field trip group 4

June 12-16 School is closed this week — no lessons for all children

June 19th Sports Day group 1-2

June 20th Sports Day group 3-4

June 23rd School reports go home

Sports Day group 5-6-7

June 26-30 Week of optional report interviews

June 26-27 School photographer (schedule to follow later)
June week

In the week of June 12 to 16 all children will be free. Teachers have study days scheduled this week
and will be preparing for the last term of the school year.

Final test scores
Our intermediate scores were already showing significant progress and the results of the final tests
are going along the same lines and are very good!

Last school year, we scored 1.4 points higher than the national average and this year we score 4.0
points higher than the national average, reaching 538.9. On top of this, we also achieve (and exceed)
our ambitions on the reference levels for reading, language care and arithmetic.

The coming together of everyone's efforts creates this result that we are proud of! We remain
committed to maintaining and building on this every day.

Thank you to everyone, colleagues, parents and above all the efforts of our children.

Optional parental interviews

On June 23rd, all children from groups 2 to 7 will receive their report cards. In the following week,
there will be an opportunity to have a discussion with the teacher. The parents of children in group
1 and group 7 will all soon receive an invitation to register for a parent meeting. The other groups



are optional. This means that teachers can indicate to have a discussion with you or you can indicate
this to the teacher should there be matters you would still like to discuss with the current teacher.

Groups 8: final period at primary school
An exciting time is coming up for the 8th grade. Meanwhile, the roles for the musical have been
distributed and they are already practising hard together. Good luck to you all.

Last few days, groups 8 went on camp, beat master Bart at Paint-Ball, did evening camp games with
the parents, built campfires, danced at the disco night and most importantly had a lot of fun
together! It was a success.

Field trip group 1-2 to “De Hooiberg”
Below is a small impression of Group 1-2's field trip to “De Hooiberg”.

We wish the other field trips lots of fun in the coming weeks.

Enjoy your weekend!

Team St@rtbaan

Attachments:
- Communications from the Library (NL/ENG)
- Volunteers information flyer (NL/ENG)
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